Louisiana Children's Trust Fund
BOARD MEETING MINUTES

UNAPPROVED DRAFT
April 13, 2018
ATTENDANTS

Board Members Present
Franchesca Hamilton-Acker, Louisiana Bar Association
Glen Holt, DPS&C Office of Juvenile Justice
Dr. Dana Hunter, Children’s Cabinet

Yolanda Motley, Early Childhood Education
Lynn Farris, NASW LA
Carnell Washington, NAACP
Dr. Angela Breidenstine, Louisiana Psychological Association

Ivy Starns, Department of Education
Judge M’Elise Trahan, Juvenile and Family Court Judges
Dr. Alicia Kober, LA State Medical Society

Board Members Absent
April Wehrs, Chamber of Commerce Executives
Martin McClendon, Religious Community

Dr. Rhenda Hodnett, DCFS/Child Welfare

Gloria Moultrie, University Community

Guest

Ms. Patsy Palmer, Department of Education
Staff   

Katina Semien, Executive Director

Michele M. Rabalais, Executive Secretary

Welcome and Introductions 
Francesca Hamilton-Acker welcomed Board Members, introductions were made and the meeting was called to order.
Agenda and Minutes Approval
Carnell Washington made a motion to approve the November 9, 2017 minutes and April 13, 2018 as presented Ivy Starns seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.   
Lynn Farris made a motion to approve the April 13, 2018 as presented Carnell Washington seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.   

Financial Reports:

Expenditure and Revenue Reports:  

Administrative and Direct Service Revenue/Expenditure Reports were distributed to Board Members.  Discussion followed.
Duplicate Birth Certificate Collections:   CTF receives $4.00 for every duplicate birth certificate sold. It was reported that as of January that 133,056 duplicate birth certificates have been sold for a total of $532,224.  Discussion followed.
The Executive Director reported that it is expected that CTF will receive approximately $800,000 in birth certificate fees for the upcoming fiscal year, approximately $200,000 in roll over and then $340,000 in federal funds.  The proposed budget for fiscal year 19 is approximately $1.1 million.  

M’Elise Trahan made a motion to accept the financial report as presented.  Carnell Washington seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

a. Policy Committee

· Election of Committee Chairman – Ivy Starns volunteered to act as Policy Committee Chair.
b. Grant Review Committee

· Election of Committee Chairman:  
a. Lynn Farris volunteered to act as Grant Review Committee Chair.
·  Recommendation on prospective grantee applications FY18-19 
a. The Executive Director presented the Grant Review Committee Report. The Executive Director informed the Board that once the CTF Board approves the recommendations those recommendations are then sent to the Children’s Cabinet for approval.  A copy of the Grant Review Committee Report was distributed to Board Members.  CTF received 70 program applications and 14 conference/training requests in the amount of $3,190,003.02.  The Grant Review Committee is recommending funding for 34 programs totaling $604,610.04.  In addition the Committee is recommending funding for 9 conference/training(s) in the amount of $98,005.  The total amount of funding recommended is $702,615.04.  

The Executive Director informed the Board that all applications are reviewed by three highly qualified and trained reviewers.  The three scores are then averaged to come up with the final application score.

The Executive Director advised the Board that once the scores have been determined regional allocations are made by looking at the total child abuse reports per capita (as required in the CTF Law) which gives a percentage. The number of applications received in each region gives another percentage.  These two percentages are added together to come up with the percentage of funding available for each region.  Discussion followed.  Discussion followed.
M’Elise Trahan moved to accept the Grant Review Committee recommendations as presented.  Carnell Washington seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.  Recommendations will be forwarded to the Children’s Cabinet for final recommendations and approval.  Once the final determination is made the Board will be notified and award letters will be sent out.  
Carnell Washington requested info as to why are there so few minority agencies?  How can we reach these agencies?  The Executive Director reported that a lot of minority run agencies are not applying due to the fact that they are not 501 (c) (3) and/or they do not have any evidence based programs.  The Executive Director stated that based on conversations she has had that minority organizations are not applying.
·  Recommendation on funding allocation for special initiatives:  The Executive Director reported that there are two major groups missing from CTF grant allocations that the federal grant requires us to address.  These include diverse/under-served groups and children with disabilities.  
The Board can decide to set aside a particular amount of funding that would fund special initiatives such as diverse/under-served groups, children with disabilities and minority groups etc.  A separate application would be developed and sent out to these organizations and submitted for approval by the Board.  It was suggested that the Executive Director meet with ministers throughout the state as well as community leaders to see what services are needed. Discussion followed.

The Executive Director discussed the possibility of partnering with a University to fund an incubator project so that CTF can provide training in the community whereas organizations would be trained and given help in the community to complete and submit grants to the Children’s Trust Fund.  This would give CTF a chance to broaden our base and broaden the grants being provided.  Discussion followed. 
Dr. Dana Hunter made a motion to set aside $150,000 for this grant cycle to fund special populations if the funds are available.  M’Elise Trahan seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.

Dana Hunter made a second motion that the Executive Director review the current application and scoring rubric and make revisions to add an item to the scoring rubric that would add higher credit/points to grantees serving underserved/special needs families.  Discussion followed. Carnell seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.
c. Legislative Committee 
· Election of Committee Chairman:  Carnell Washington volunteered to act as Legislative Committee Chair.
· Update on pending legislation:  A list of legislation being followed by the Louisiana Partnership for Children that affects children and families was distributed to the Board.
Franchesca Hamilton-Acker informed the Board that the Executive Director has begun statewide site visits.  Ms. Acker is interested in attending some of the site visits with the Executive Director and urges other Board Members to do the same as your schedule permits.  The Executive Director will send out a copy of the schedule to Board Members.
LCTF Executive Directors Report:
  
The Executive Director reported that she is looking at media outlets to push the ‘Look before You Lock’ campaign.  Carnell Washington suggested that the Executive Director speak with school boards across the state to get this information out into the schools.  Discussion followed.  
The Executive Director has been in contact with various organizations/agencies throughout the state such as The Department of Education, Prevent Child Abuse Louisiana, Audubon Institute etc. to partner with LCTF regarding partnering with LCTF about the ‘Look before You Lock’ campaign.  Discussion followed.  Dr. Dana Hunter will review and approve all materials before being sent to the Board for approval.  

Carnell Washington made a motion to approve the Executive Director proceeding with the ‘Look before You Lock’ campaign.  Glenn Holt seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.

The Executive Director distributed LSU’s 2018-19 proposal for review.  The request is for a

continuation of work and expansion of services.  If approved LSU will update the CTF grant

application, update the reviewer process and continue with technical assistance, etc.  

The Board requested that the Executive Director look at speaking with other universities and

getting additional proposals for the work that LSU is proposing.  Discussion followed.  The

Executive Director will reach out to Tulane, University of Louisiana Lafayette etc.

Public Comments:  No comments
New Business:  LCTF Day at the Capitol will be held Thursday, April 12, 2018 from 10:00 am – 2:00 pm. during Child Abuse Prevention month.  Board Members are urged to visit the Legislature in session and be on the floor and lobby for bills that positively affect children and families.

Carnell Washington made a motion to adjourn.  Lynn Farris seconded the motion.  All approved.  Meeting adjourned.
NEXT MEETING:  
June 12, 2018 
2:30 p.m. to 4:30 p.m.





Location:  Claiborne Building, North Dakota Room #1-155
